
Minutes for Special Called Liberty Tourism and Convention Commission

March 14, 2023

Chairperson John Rigney called the meeting to order at 5:08 pm.

Those present: Laura Hebrock, TJ Rayhill, Sandy Wolford, Lionel Long, John Rigney and Luke

Johnson. Also in attendance: Charlie VanLeuven, editor Casey County News.

Assistant Director Shelby Hatter explained that the Welcome to Liberty sign on the south side of

Liberty had been irreparably damaged during the recent storm and will need to be replaced.

The City of Liberty has agreed to pay for the masonry work. Commissioner Long suggested that

the sign location be improved in order to be able to better read the sign when leaving town. It

was determined that the current position and location were necessary due to the distance from

the road.

Hatter presented an invoice (attached) for the needed work and replacement of the sign. Rayhill

made a motion to approve spending as recommended on the invoice. Long seconded the

motion. None opposed.

Rayhill made a motion to adjourn, Hebrock seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandy Wolford


